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International Graduate Student Dissertation 
and Thesis Filing Requirements 

The Department of Homeland Security (DHS) continues to place a high priority on the tracking of international students on F and J visas through the Student and Exchange Visitor Information System (SEVIS).  In that regard, UC-Berkeley must ensure that international students on both F and J visas are in compliance with the regulations that affect them.  Among the regulations that impact all international students is the requirement that all students must be registered continuously from their first semester of admission until their final semester including the Summer term if that is their final semester.  It has come to our attention that students who have been completing their program of study during the Summer have not been meeting the final semester registration requirement.   This announcement is intended to clarify the regulations and to delineate procedures BIO has established for students to follow to maintain their status. 

International graduate students who file their dissertations or theses in the Fall or Spring semesters satisfy the final semester registration requirement by enrolling full time or using Filing Fee.  To be eligible for Filing Fee in the Fall semester, a student must have been registered full time in the previous Spring or Summer semester.  To be eligible for Filing Fee in the Spring, the student must have been registered full time for the previous Fall semester. To ensure sufficient time to generate a SEVIS registration event and comply with DHS reporting requirements, the earliest completion date students can use is 7 days after the filing fee deadline.  The latest completion date a student can use for I-20 purposes while on filing fee is the final day of the semester. 

International graduate students who file their dissertations or theses with the Graduate Division in the summer must enroll in three units for summer session as outlined in the Guide to Graduate Policy section F4.3 "Policies Affecting Both Master's and Doctoral Students."  To ensure sufficient time to generate a SEVIS registration event and comply with DHS reporting requirements, the earliest completion date students can use is 7 days after the first day of summer session.  The latest completion date a student can use for I-20 purposes while enrolled for the summer is the last day of the final summer session. 

 It is important that students maintain their non-immigrant status by following the regulations as it could impact their future benefits.  The Berkeley International Office keeps international students abreast of the regulations or of new regulations via email and the web.  We encourage GSAOs to visit our website for the most up to date information: internationaloffice.berkeley.edu 

If you have further questions, please contact a Berkeley International Office Advisor at 2-2818. 

Sincerely, 

Rebecca Sablo 

Lead International Student & Scholar Advisor 

See also Graduate Division’s Filing Fee Policy
2299 Piedmont Avenue �Berkeley, CA 94720-2321





http://InternationalOffice.berkeley.edu








